LHRMA Board Meeting 
January, 14, 2009 
Present:
Elly Hardekopf, Jennifer Monroe, Cindy Mefford,  Barb Benes, Mark Pankoke, Kathy Harper, Tara Jennings, Melissa Price, Cathy Maddox, Lin Blodgett,        
President:


-  Leadership conference – reminder to sign up 

-  Goal Planning meeting – Thurs. Feb. 5 4;30 PM at Madonna 5401 South Street

-  Cathy has a SHRM Succession Planning DVD if anyone wants to use it, also an Enterprising Leadership Book and History of HR Book 

Secretary:
A
Discussed the pricing from three printers for the newsletter -  Elly is to call the vendor with the cheapest price to review information 
-
Elly will be gone for the Feb. monthly meeting – need someone to take New Member picture and gone for Feb. Board meeting – need someone to take minutes 
(Barb will take minutes and Lin will take picture of new members)  
A
Run the SHRM special for Feb – April 

Administrative Assistant:   
 
-  What should the cut off be for changes/advertisers in the directory?    Feb. 15

A  The number of advertisers is down – Kathy to let each board member know a name/contact info of a vendor from last year and we are all to call them 


-
Geri Cotter has asked that her SHRM dues be paid – she is not in the Advisor role so that should stop – Jennifer to let her know


-  
Several people are calling in late for meetings, registering on line but not paying the $5.00 late fee.  The Board said it was OK for Kathy to bill the people that are late for the extra $5.00.  


A   Workforce Readiness would like their own page the Career Expo – after discussion – will create them a link from the front page – since this is a one time event. 


-
Some members have paid the “old” amount for the Certification Study Group – Melissa and Kathy will work on that to get the extra collected. 

Diversity:
· Sept. 1 is the Fair Employment Practice Conference – the committee is looking for speakers and funding 
· April is the Diversity Panel – need members to talk about “best practices” at their company – let Barb know who would be good 

President Elect/Govt. Relations:

A
Did a survey in 2007, will do again in 2009 – have done by planning session to help with goals  - Email Mark if you have a changes/additions from the old survey to make

-
Mark is registered for the Legislative Conf. in DC March 9-11 

-
Several legislative issues in regards to HR at both the State and National level – need to keep on top of them 

-
Employee Free Choice Act – Mark feels the Chapter should be active in attempting to defeat this potential legislation. 
Treasurer: 
· Passed out the December reports 
· In 2008 basically broke even on programs and expenses 

A
All Board members need to review the Actuals in 2008 and let Cindy know a number for 2009 Budget 

-
Noticed there was no charge for NE Digital for the year – Cindy will review the ledger

Programs: 

-
Feb.  Wilderness Ridge – Bob Evnan – maybe a workshop with it
 
legal issues:  FMLA, ADA, Employee Free Choice Act 

-
Mar.  Wilderness Ridge – Economics/Employment ?? 

-
Apr  Del Ray
Diversity Panel 

-
May  Del Ray
Succession Planning 

-
June  Del Ray
open??

-
Jul   Country Inn & Suites
Workforce Readiness meeting 
- 
Aug  Country Inn and Suites    open ??

-
Sep  State Conference – Embassy in LaVista 

-
Oct  Country Inn & Suites  Duad with ASTD

-
Nov  Isles 

-
Program Committee is tossing around the idea of having a “networking” gathering before the meeting – since people are coming early 
A
Program Committee is mixed on doing a program with HRAM – have called, no response.  Board asked the committee to check into the cost of a Web Cast of the HRAM programs – for good speakers. 
Membership:

· 32% increase in new members in 2008 vs. 2007 
· 35% is the goal for 2009 – translates to 11 new members a month 

A   Run the SHRM special for Feb – Apr.  

-    People were not wearing name tags (paper or magnetic ones) Kathy indicated she forgot to bring the paper temporary name tags 
A   Need to get new badges made up for new members – when was last time made – April?  Cathy needs to be given the list of new members and she will have them made up

A    Every quarter new badges should be made – give names to Cathy 

HRCI: 
· New Board member – Melissa Price 

· There are 8 people signed up for the Spring Certification Class

A    Review the budget for 2009, 2008 was over 

-     For 2009 did raise the rate $10 but will need to revisit cost going forward  
Workforce: 
· Career Expo Feb. 22, 2009  1- 3 PM  SECC.   Need volunteers.

· All LPS notified, was asked to get with the three private schools in Lincoln 

· LPS has been distributing the flyer and will do a mass voice mail to parents about the program 

· Approx. 40 vendors so far 

A    Will provide an article for the newsletter on the Career Expo  
College Relations:
· Jennifer has contact all the college advisors with her name, etc. 
A   Will contact the schools about an article for the newsletter in Feb. – Usually feature the students that month 
SHRM Foundation Rep: 

· No report 
Past President: 


No Report.  

-
Review CAP requirements, review reports that are due at end of the year 
